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August 11, 2004
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for your consideration is a proposed ordinance that will authorize the surplus and sale of two parcels of county owned property.  The parcels are the Renton District Court located in Council District 6 and the Federal Way District Court, located in Council District 7.   

Both parcels were developed between 1978 and 1983 for use as district courts.  The facilities are similar in size, approximately 10,000 square feet, and each contains 3 courtrooms, Judges Chambers, and administrative space.

Renton District Court:

The Renton facility is located on the grounds of the Renton Shop site on what was previously Department of Transportation property.   It sits on a two acre parcel, and has been closed since January of 2003. It was built in 1983 and operated as a district court until January, 2003.  

In the course of surplussing the property, contact was made with the Renton Vocational Institute, and they expressed an interest in purchasing the property for their use.  Negotiations have been underway since last fall, and a final agreement was signed on July 13, 2004.  A copy of the purchase and sale agreement is attached.  The final price was above the appraised value, and well within the range established.  

Federal Way District Court:

The Federal Way Courthouse is in a business park in Federal Way, was built in 1979, and underwent a major remodeling in 1990.  As with the Renton facility, it has been closed since January of 2003.  Due to the location of the property and to secure the best return for the County, the decision was made to list the property with a commercial real estate brokerage.  The property was listed at the upper end of the appraised value range, and an offer for the purchase of the property has been received.  Negotiations are pending.  The offered price is well within the apprised value range.
Functions of the district court services have been moved to the regional Justice center in Kent rendering the facilities excess and surplus to the needs of the Court system.  Both facilities are in good condition, and have been offered for sale to numerous agencies and the general public, in a manner consistent with K.C.C. 4.56.100.  

Neither of the properties is zoned residential; therefore they are not suitable for affordable housing under the Growth Management Act.  Pursuant to K.C. code 4.56.140, the County may dispose of County property to another governmental agency by direct negotiation, upon such terms as may be agreed upon and for such consideration as may be deemed by the County to be adequate.  Under K.C.C. chapter 4.56.100, when no county department or governmental agency has expressed a need for surplus real property and the property does not meet the criteria for affordable housing, the property may be offered for sale to the public by listing and selling through a commercial real estate listing service.

The King County executive is hereby authorized to execute the necessary documents to sell surplus parcel 1, the Renton District Court in accordance with King County Code 4.56.100 and enter into a direct negotiated sale with Renton Vocational-Technical School.   In the event that a sale is not successfully negotiated, the property will be offered for sale to the public in accordance with King County code 4.56.100 and listed on the Commercial Multiple Listing Service; and 2) Parcel 2, the Federal Way District Court will be offered for sale to the public in accordance with King County Code 4.56.100 and listed with a commercial real estate brokerage.  The actual sales price shall be deemed “acceptable” based on the asking price established at the time of sale.  King County reserves the right to reject any and all offers.

King County Code 4.56 dictates the process for the surplus of real property held by the county.   Notices were circulated to various County departments and none expressed an interest in the subject parcels.   

Consistent with K.C.C. 4.56, in the proposed ordinance, the Facilities Management Division, Real Estate Services Section, finds that the two parcels surplus to the County’s present and foreseeable needs.  

Proceeds from the sale of both parcels will be returned to the Current Expense fund.  In accordance with K.C.C. 4.56.130, on transactions with gross sales proceeds of two hundred fifty thousand dollars or greater that are to accrue to the current expense funs, ten percent of the gross sale proceeds are to be deposited into the Arts and Cultural Development Fund.

Please contact Bob Thompson, Project Manager, the Facilities Management Division, Real Estate Services Section, at (206) 296-7494 regarding the surplus process.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff



  Shelly Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Administrator, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
